Neighborhoods Advisory Group Meeting
Noon, December 14, 2005
	Neighborhood Representatives:

	U.Va. Representatives:

	Dennis Barnes, JPA 
	Jim Fitzgerald, Community Relations

	Bill Bergen, Lewis Mountain
	Cheryl Gomez, Director of Utilities

	Bobbie Bruner, Venable
	Julia Monteith, Office of the Architect

	Don Dougald, University Circle 
	David Neuman, University Architect

	Peter Hedlund, Fry’s Spring 
	Ida Lee Wootten, Community Relations

	Art Keyser, Venable
	

	Art Kiser, Venable
	

	Art Lichtenberger, Lewis Mountain
	

	Herb Porter, Fifeville
	

	Jim Simmonds, Lewis Mountain
	


Ida Lee Wootten, Director of Community Relations, introduced Jim Fitzgerald, Assistant Director of Community Relations.  Jim came on board in late November and will focus on neighborhood relations.  Jim will focus primarily on Lewis Mountain, Venable and Fry’s Spring neighborhoods, as well as the Corner Merchants.  Ida Lee will continue to work closely with JPA, Fifeville, and 10th & Page.  
Cheryl Gomez, U.Va. Director of Utilities, provided an update about the heat plant upgrade.  She explained that the three oldest boilers at the plant are being removed - two of which are coal-fired and date to 1950 and 1957.  The other one was an oil-fired boiler.  They are being replaced with three new, and bigger, boilers so there will be capacity for growth at the University.  At the end of the process, there will be five boilers that are reasonably new or brand new.  All five will be able to burn gas.  Three of the five will also be able to burn coal.  Two of the five will also be able to burn oil in addition to gas.  The plant will have the best available pollution control technology.  

Demolition of the oldest boiler started on December 5th.   
Other parts of the project include upgrading the coal conveying system, putting in a new rail siding and a rail building for unloading.  At least one more coal silo will also be added.  The project is to be totally complete by March 2008.   There will be more testing of the boilers as they are replaced.
Cheryl also provided an update on the South Chiller Plant Expansion Project. She explained that there is a lot of growth planned in the Health System’s area including the Nursing School addition, new Medical Research Building No. 6, Clinical Cancer Center and the Medical Education Building.  Rather than having chillers and cooling towers and equipment at different buildings, there is a regional approach to providing the facilities’ utilities.  Thus, in order to meet the cooling demand of these buildings, the South Chiller Plant will be expanded at the existing site.  It is hoped to be built and fully commissioned by spring of 2008.   
David Neuman: University Architect, presented an overview of major projects currently in development.  He also shared information about traffic modeling and circulation around U.Va. and throughout the City.  Project updates included:  

· The Clinical Cancer Center, $56M project 
· The South Lawn Project, with construction planned to begin in early 2007

· Arts Grounds Parking Garage

· ART building at Fontaine

· Area B adjacent to Fontaine, consideration of traffic in the area
· The North Grounds Connector, which should be open next month – ahead of schedule
· The new MR6, Medical Research building.
Jim Fitzgerald, Assistant Director of Community Relations, reported that work on Madison Bowl started.  The work will improve the storm water management for the area and make Madison Bowl a more durable and usable playing field.  The project should be completed in August.
Ida Lee Wootten invited input on how to reach out to neighbors in different, more substantive ways, especially with so many projects being planned.  As an example, she referred to the expansion of the Medical Center, which will be of interest to many neighborhoods.  She recommended pulling together many neighborhoods for one meeting and discussed the potential of discontinuing the NAG meetings.  The Community Briefing would still be held. Many neighborhood representatives expressed the hope that the NAG meetings would continue, saying that they found the meetings informative.
Art Kiser (Venable) expressed concern with the overall condition of Rugby Road, especially the fraternity structures that the University doesn’t own.  
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